
 
 

Minutes 
Moretown Planning Commission  

Wednesday, January 8, 2025 
-Draft- 

The meeting was held online via Zoom. 
 
Members Present:    Clark Amadon, Bob Blodgett (Alternate), Karen Horn, Deb Sargent, John 
Schmeltzer, Dave Stapleton (Chair) 
Staff Present:    
Others Present:   Travis Blodgett 
 
Dave called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm. 
 
Public Comment 
Travis Blodgett offered comments regarding a PC meeting where an agenda had not been posted, 
and expressed his concerns regarding the lack of mention in the LHMP of emergency service 
providers (Northfield) for his section of Town.  John offered to meet with Travis and discuss his 
concerns regarding the provision of emergency services, particularly in the Mountain Road section 
of Moretown. 
 
Approval of Minutes 
The minutes of December 18, 2024 were approved. 
 
Town Plan 
Transportation Chapter 
Karen reviewed the draft she had composed for the Transportation Chapter. Travis commented 
that there should be somewhat recent traffic counts around the covered bridges in Northfield that 
might be useful.  It was also discussed that more complete information is available to include 
regarding culvert replacements.  Karen will make revisions based on these and other comments 
made during the review. 
 
Other Business 
Dave provided an update on the progress of the NDA work.  Clark and John noted that the 
Winooski Basin group has provided a survey for towns to complete, and that they would do so. 
 
Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 8:02 pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Carol Chamberlin, ZA 


